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December 6, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

On December 4, 2007, in response to flooding conditions and pursuant to RCW 38.52 and KCC 12.52, I signed an Emergency Proclamation to provide county agencies with the authority they need to respond as quickly as possible to the emergency conditions.  Since the disposal of solid waste material resulting from the storm at normal disposal fees would cause financial hardship for many property owners and could delay the cleanup of debris, I am proposing that King County waive disposal fees for residents with storm damage.  

The purpose of this letter is to transmit a motion authorizing free disposal of storm-related debris at King County solid waste disposal facilities on December 13 through December 16, 2007.  The motion applies only to residents of King County outside of the cities of Seattle and Milton, which are not part of the King County solid waste handling system.
Because the free disposal dates take place after the next regularly scheduled council meeting, which is scheduled for December 10, 2007, this motion is required pursuant to K.C.C. 10.12.050B, which states that payment of the service fee may not be required of a user:

“When the executive or the council has declared that a natural disaster or other emergency has occurred and as a result deems it in the best interest of the county to waive the service fees.  Any such action must identify the cause of the emergency, the length of the fee waiver and any special conditions placed on the waiver.  If such action is taken by the executive and the executive proposes that the waiver continue beyond the date of the next regularly scheduled council meeting, the executive must report to the council by the time of that meeting the estimated loss of revenue resulting from the fee waiver and the council must approve the continuation of the waiver by motion.  If the council initiates the fee waiver, it must do so by motion, on which the executive has had a reasonable opportunity to comment.  (Ord. 10963 § 1, 1993: Ord. 7012 § 6, 1984: Ord. 800 § 5, 1971).”

This motion was prepared in accordance with the King County Emergency Management Plan, Emergency Support Function 3 provisions.  If you have any questions regarding this motion, please contact Kevin Kiernan, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385.
Sincerely,
Ron Sims

King County Executive
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